
Huge thanks to everyone in VCFSE for their patience during the period of recruitment to our Coordinator role.
Committee members have been attending SO many meetings over the last quarter, including the ICP, ICB,
Commissioning Committee, Population Outcomes & Improvement Committee, HCP’s, Primary Care Board, One
Workforce into Action workshops, People Board, Equality & Inclusion Workshop, Making Data Count Workshop,
Health Creation Strategy Group (HCSG), Well Leg Workshop and countless others – and the voice of the sector
has truly been raised.  
The Head of Community Resilience is contributing to regional and national work around measuring the impact of
the VCFSE on both ICSs and the wellbeing of the population (NHSE/RSM) which should produce a draft of a
new framework by the end of March. 
Chair and vice-chairs of the Alliance and The Head of Community Resilience are also regular attenders at
regional and national webinars on the embedding of the VCFSE in ICSs. It is an expectation that there will be an
MOU between the Alliance and the ICS by the end of March 2023.  The key elements of this are in place and
have been shared with NHSE:
• Alliance Foundation Documents
• The Health Creation Strategy agreed between ICP and the Alliance
• A contract for monies so far allocated between the ICB and CAB Stevenage (hosting the new worker)
The intention is to finalise the documentation when multi-year funding has been agreed (following clarification by
Commissioning Committee).

A busy quarter and I wholeheartedly welcome Laura to the team.  Exciting times ahead 😊 
Joanna Marovitch 

NEWSLETTER ISSUE 1 | APRIL 2023

UPDATE FROM THE CHAIR



We are pleased to see the Health Creation Strategy coming to life, with a truly integrated approach at the
HCSG. 

The 27 February meeting focused on 2 strands of the strategy: No Wrong Door and Integrating the
Wellbeing Offer (both themes relate to ensuring all residents have access to the support they need and

health inequalities are actively addressed).
 Packs of data about how relevant services work, and work together, are being pulled together in this way

for the first time for the ICS and this will be a crucial step in analysing how to develop our approaches going
forwards. The March meeting of the group will focus on Commissioning and Data. 

This work will feed into a report to Commissioning Committee in September on creating a more integrated
and strategic approach to commissioning of the sector, focused on evidence of need and impact of the work

of the VCFSE, as well as addressing issues around predictability and transparency of funding.











UPCOMMING HEATH CREATION STRATEGY MEETINGS 
If you would like to contribute or attend any session please contact Laura














HEALTH CREATION STRATEGY

HEALTH CREATION
 STRATEGY

https://hertsandwestessexics.org.uk/integrated-care-partnership-icp/hertfordshire-west-essex-integrated-care-strategy/5
https://hertsandwestessexics.org.uk/integrated-care-partnership-icp/hertfordshire-west-essex-integrated-care-strategy/5
https://hertsandwestessexics.org.uk/integrated-care-partnership-icp/hertfordshire-west-essex-integrated-care-strategy/5


WHOLE
TOPIC

MEMBER NEWS 
In partnership with the NHS, Healthwatch Hertfordshire want to understand whether people with

learning disabilities are receiving the support they need from their GP practice, and whether they are
being supported to live a healthy lifestyle.



To understand their experiences, and how services could be improved, we are running one-to-one

interviews with adults with learning disabilities who would like to share their views. The interview will
take place on a video platform of their choice or in person. 



If anyone would like to take part, they can get in touch by contacting Asha on:
asha.mcdonagh@healthwatchhertfordshire.co.uk or calling: 07775 936104 



Healthwatch Hertfordshire is supporting the South and West Hertfordshire Health and Care

Partnership in recruiting Patient Volunteers to join its Co-production Board. 



MORE INFORMATION













If anyone has any questions regarding the alliance or any information you want to share please contact
Laura on: laura.cormican@vcfsealliance.org or: 01438 579317

WEBSITE 
We are currently in the process of

wanting to go out to tender for a VCFSE
Alliance website. If you have any

companies that you have recently used
and recommend we would be grateful if
you could share these. Please send any

recommendations to
laura.cormican@vcfsealliance.org 










We wanted to share short messages with you

from David Evans, Executive Director, Strategy
and Partnerships for Hertfordshire Partnership
Foundation Trust and Joanna Marovitch, Chief
Executive, Herts Mind Network. Please share

with your staff and service users.
Links below: 

JANUARY 2023 
MARCH 2023

 







MHLDA

https://www.healthwatchhertfordshire.co.uk/news/2023-03-28/become-patient-volunteer-south-and-west-hertfordshire-health-and-care-partnership-co
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JxtE9onreDo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JxtE9onreDo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zslSLuiisxY

